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January 19, 2021

 
Joyce Peterson
60407 M43 Highway
Bangor, MI  49013

 RE: License #: AS800362293
Joyful Living
328 Edgell Street
South Haven, MI  49090

Dear Ms. Peterson:

Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility.

Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and contact me with any 
questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please contact the local office at (517) 284-9730.

Sincerely,

Cathy Cushman, Licensing Consultant
Bureau of Community and Health Systems
427 East Alcott
Kalamazoo, MI  49001
(269) 615-5190

enclosure
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS
BUREAU OF COMMUNITY AND HEALTH SYSTEMS

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION

License #: AS800362293

Licensee Name: Joyce Peterson

Licensee Address:  60407 M43 Highway
Bangor, MI  49013

Licensee Telephone #: (269) 639-9430

Administrator

Licensee Designee:

Joyce Peterson

N/A

Name of Facility: Joyful Living

Facility Address: 328 Edgell Street
South Haven, MI  49090

Facility Telephone #: (269) 637-4823

Capacity: 6

Program Type: DEVELOPMENTALLY DISABLED
MENTALLY ILL
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II. Purpose of Addendum

The facility would like to accept both male and female residents. 

III. Methodology

01/13/2021 – Contact – Telephone call received – Licensee requested population be 
changed to accept both men and women.

01/19/2021 – Contact – Document Received – Received modification request and 
statement of experience working with female residents. 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions

Joyful Living was originally licensed on 04/26/2016 to accept a total of six male 
residents. The facility would now like to accept both male and female residents. 
The licensee, Joyce Peterson, submitted a statement outlining her experience in 
providing adult foster care type services to females. Ms. Peterson stated she 
would only accept female residents who would not be placed at risk with the male 
residents.

V. Recommendation

I approve the licensee’s request to serve both male and female residents within 
the facility effective 01/19/2021.

     01/19/2021
________________________________________
Cathy Cushman
Licensing Consultant

Date

Approved:

              02/03/2021
_______________________________________
Dawn Timm Date
Area Manager


